Dr Mark Chakravarty                                                                                                                                                     Lead non-executive director for appeals                                                                                                             National Institute for Health and Care Excellence                                                                                             2nd Floor                                                                                                                                                                    2 Redman Place                                                                                                                                                      London E20 1JQ

11 April 2024

Dear Dr Chakravarty,
Trastuzumab deruxtecan for treating HER2-low metastatic or unresectable breast cancer after chemotherapy [ID3935 TA10813]
Thank you for your letter of 26 March 2024 setting out the conclusions of your initial scrutiny of our appeal, and also for sharing a copy of our letter with NICE Executive leadership in respect of our concerns about the severity modifier.
We have considered your letter carefully and would like to respond to your point about the EAG and Committee considering that it was clinically implausible that some patients taking trastuzumab deruxtecan may experience a survival benefit of 10 years or more. 
We would like to draw your attention to the report of the Lancet Breast Cancer Commission, authored by a diverse international multidisciplinary group, including several clinicians from the UK.
The Commission highlights that, in the last decade, outcomes for patients with metastatic breast cancer have improved considerably. It says that the median overall survival for two subtypes of the disease - HER2-positive and ER-positive/HER2-negative - has reached five years where recommended therapies are made available, and some patients may now live 10 years or longer with metastatic disease. 
Trastuzumab deruxtecan is the first licensed treatment for HER2-low disease, which would previously have been classified as HER2-negative, and the vast majority (89%) of patients in the DESTINY-Breast 04 trial were also ER-positive. We believe that this helps to demonstrate that it is plausible that some patients taking trastuzumab deruxtecan - which the Destiny trial shows improves overall survival -may experience a survival benefit of 10 years or more, and that the Committee’s approach was therefore unreasonable.
The Commission report is under embargo until 23.30 on Monday 15 April 2024 and we would therefore ask that this information in this letter is not made publicly available until after the embargo has lifted. We will forward a copy of the report when the embargo lifts.
We look forward to hearing from you.
Your sincerely,


The UK Breast Cancer Group and Breast Cancer Now

Dr Mark Chakravarty
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